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PUBLIC TRANSIT ADVISORY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
Barre City Place

219 North Main Street

Barre, Vermont
June 20, 2019
ATTENDEES:
Joe Flynn, Secretary of Transportation

Barb Donovan, VTrans



Ross MacDonald, VTrans




Dan Dutcher, VTrans




Tim Bradshaw, VTrans




Megan O’Toole, ANR




Brendon Atwood, VDH




Michael Harrington, VDL




Dan Currier, CVRPC
Peter Johnke, VCIL
Elaine Haytko, VPTA
Jamie Feehan, VPTA
Chip Desautels, VT Translines
Angela Smith-Dieng, DAIL

Lucas Herring, Mayor of Barre

Mark Sousa, GMT
Nick Foss, GMT

Marshall Distel, CCRPC

John Sharrow, Mt. Transit
Nick D’Agostino, RCT

Marion Major, WRC

Rita Seto, TRORC

Bob Moore, LCPC

Mike Winslow, ACRPC

Christine Forde, CCRPC

Leah Soderquist, United Way of Northwest Vermont

Brenda Siegel, COVE

Van Chesnut, Advance Transit
Molly Burke, legislature

Jane Kitchell, legislature


1.
CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS
Barbara Donovan called the meeting to order at 1 PM and welcomed the attendees to the new VTrans headquarters building at Barre City Place. Introductions were done.  Barbara Donovan mentioned Brenda Siegel is replacing Lee Cattaneo as the representative from COVE.
Secretary of Transportation, Joe Flynn, welcomed all to the new home of VTrans following the fire at the National Life Building, and mentioned his meetings with transit providers in each county of the state, acknowledging the very important work that is done for Vermonters.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
March 21, 2019
MOTION by Michael Harrington, SECOND by Mark Sousa, to approve the minutes of 3/21/19 as written. VOTING: unanimous; motion carried.
3.
AHS OVERVIEW OF PUBLIC HEALTH AND TRANSPORTATION
Brendon Atwood, policy advisory with the Department of Health, gave an overview of the role of transportation in public health, resources offered by the Department of Health, and opportunities to expand existing collaborations. Mr. Atwood pointed out transportation helps people access health services. Transportation access itself is a health service. Safe and efficient transportation leads to improved social determinants of health. Transportation plays an integral role in supporting healthy communities. Transportation has significant impact on people having access to healthy options like exercise and food. Resources at the Department of Health include:

· Health Impact Assessment Process outlining practical strategies including transportation options.

· Total health analysis tool that looks at expenditure data (there is significant expenditure by VTrans into transportation for public health).

· Technical support for healthy community design including land use and transportation planning.
· Health Access Performance measures to look at access transportation projects.

· Strategic coordination with programming policies.

· Strategic task force.
· Health Department and transportation planners through the Better Connections Program

· Best and innovative practices in transportation.

A copy of the presentation by Mr. Atwood will be forwarded to PTAC members.

There was a question on who decides the percentage of transportation expenditure contributing to health. Mr. Atwood said what was included was based on a grant from the Johnson Foundation and the national effort that dealt with safety, bike-ability, walkability, and access. Barb Donovan added the covered items included bike path and sidewalk access and transit.

There was a question on the funding mechanism to help provide transportation for those who need to get to a health appointment. Mr. Atwood said how healthcare dollars can be accessed to help support transportation is being looked at.
There was a question on what point during the VTrans planning process the Health Department is involved. Mr. Atwood said the department is invited to participate in several plans such as VSP-2 and the Long Range Transportation Plan.  Barbara Donovan added the Health Department is invited to participate in the Public Transit Policy Plan.

Barbara Donovan reported a grant was received to do a statewide survey on transportation’s role in community connections and health. E&D riders will be surveyed similar to the initiative done in Chittenden County. United Way, VTrans, and a liaison from regional planning will work together on the project. The survey is an opportunity to hear how the service is being used and to see the value of the investment. The client voice can be brought into the design and implementation of the service. It is hoped to do the survey, analyze the data, and report in the springtime. There was a question on what funding will pay for a ride – E&D funds, Medicaid, Medicare, municipal government – and the fiscal realities that will define the parameters. Leah Soderquist said the survey will bring in the end user voice on how to invest the dollars. There will be a reporting on the data collected.
Comment was made that E&D riders are not asking for social trips, only medical trips. The survey hopefully will get a handle on what people want. Elaine Haytko said regionally every E&D ride is different.

4.
ROUTE PERFORMANCE REPORT
Tim Bradshaw reported there are seven transit systems in Vermont that cover demand response and fixed routes. The performance assessment helps VTrans evaluate investment in public transit routes. Service areas include urban, small town, demand response, rural, and volunteer driver program.  In FY2018 there were 42,000 trips provided (1.2% increase over FY2017). There was significant ridership growth. Urban service generates the highest ridership (42%). Transit costs continue to rise due to increased payroll cost and increased staffing cost. Routes are funded 50/50. Start ups are funded 80/20 for three years if there is money available. E&D cost is $4.9 million with 80% covered by federal funds. Chittenden County has the majority of transit trips followed by Rutland County and Windham County. Sixty percent of the route services are meeting the ‘successful’ standards. Forty percent of rural and small town route services are meeting the ‘successful’ standards.
A copy of the presentation by Mr. Bradshaw will be forwarded to PTAC members.

5.
OPIOID GRANT AND PROJECT
Ross McDonald reported there is a working group to identify gaps in transportation in areas such as job access and daycare. A grant from the FTA was received for $170,000 (50/50 match) for opioid coordination with $160,000 going toward operating assistance and $10,000 for consultant services. Three local providers will partner on the grant.
There was discussion of ensuring same day rides to a treatment facility. There are two pilot studies looking at transportation assistance for those who do not qualify for rides paid by Medicaid or E&D.
6.
ELECTRIC VEHICLE ROLLOUT IN VERMONT
Megan O’Toole, General Counsel for the Air Quality Division, explained how settlement funds received by the state will be applied to transit ($2 million for an electric transit and school bus pilot study looking at a variety of routes both rural and urban, $2.8 million for an EV charging station grant program for light duty vehicles).
Dan Dutcher, VTrans Environmental Policy Manager, reviewed the work by VTrans with vehicle electrification, definitions and acronyms, EV and hybrids, weights and measures, net metering, incentive programs for EV, fuel efficient vehicles or emission repair, PUC tariff design of highway user fees for EVs and transportation efficiency fees.

There was discussion of funding for the Transportation Bill from EVs via fees for kilowatt hours or vehicle miles traveled.

A copy of the presentation by Ms. O’Toole and the presentation by Mr. Dutcher will be forwarded to PTAC members.

7.
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE, STUDY REQUESTED BY HTC, STATE BUDGET
Sen. Kitchell spoke about reduction of carbon emissions and greater use of public transit, and the impact on Transportation Fund which is used to support transit programs/routes. Barbara Donovan said the legislature asked VTrans to look at factors to increase ridership. A committee will be formed to direct the study. A consultant will be hired. PTAC will be kept informed.
There was discussion of the apparent conflict of state support of vehicle inspection of low income earners in rural areas and the push to increase public transit ridership. 

Regarding the budget, Barbara Donovan noted federal funds have increased slightly. Grants to providers are being finalized. There is now a route from Hardwick to Montpelier with a connecting bus to Barre. E&D funds are used for dialysis trips. There is $100,000 set aside to allow response to unpredictable demands.
8.
OTHER BUSINESS
Next Meeting(s)
· September 19, 2019 – Barre City Place
· December 19, 2019 – Barre City Place
9.
ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made and voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 3:24 PM
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MINUTES SUBJECT TO CORRECTION BY THE PUBLIC TRANSIT ADVISORY COUNCIL. CHANGES, IF ANY, WILL BE RECORDED IN THE MINUTES OF THE NEXT MEETING OF THE COUNCIL.








